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[bookmark: _GoBack]Recap of The August Board of Directors Meeting
The Meeting was called to order by the president at 7:05 .   
The Minutes from July meeting were approved. 
Treasurers Report was given by Joann Keen Total reported Cash on Hand at the end of July $ 404,998.
Approval of a lien: Motion to approve lien made by Director Lacy, seconded by Director Keen. Motion passed.
Maintenance Report: Director Morrison reported that the gate is not working properly.  He noted that people use the directory rather than the remote.  Director Dodson stated that he and Director Vescera also observed the gate was not working properly.  Director Lacy stated that the gate is constantly in need of repair and suggested that the issue of the gate be placed on the ballot.  It was decided that the issue of the gate should be placed on the ballot and another repair company be sought out.
The Board considered the option of purchasing an electric car.
Park Administrator Report:  Chris Esmond is no longer employed by The Oaks he is now working for Jackson Valley Irrigation District as the Operations Manager.  JVID is moving forward with the pipeline project and the treatment plant should be operational by the end of the year.  The first movie night drew 20 children.  The Park Administrator said she would be getting the carpets cleaned.  The Park Administrator discussed the brownout caused by a woodpecker on the line and asked the board to allow hiring Upchurch Electric to shut off the electricity in order to obtain the manufacturers information off the transformers to locate replacements.  The Board approved the shut off.  It was reported tires are needed for the pickup. The biological agent for the septage lagoon is working, the sludge in the lagoon is now about 3 feet from the waterline it was less than a foot below the waterline. The Board approved doing background checks on volunteers working with children.  A letter to Ms. Dot James was read into the record stating that there is no money missing from the reserve fund.  This was to address rumors that Ms. James misappropriated  funds from the reserve. 
Spa Repair: The Board approved a contract in the amount of $11,200.00 with Five Star pools to repair the spa. Motion made by Director Keen seconded by Director Vescerra.  Motion passed Road Repairs: The Board considered the scope of work prepared by Jesse Shaw regarding repaving the roads.  The Board asked the Park Administrator to ask Mr. Shaw to prepare a priority list of the roads to be repaired.  Specifically the Board would like to know the condition of the road, what roads need what repairs and what has to be done the soonest.
Committee reports:
Social Committee – National night out was successful.  The committee asked the board to consider allowing afterschool activities and to establish policies and guidelines for volunteers which would include fingerprinting and background checks completed on volunteers. The board asked the committee to develop on outline of after school activities.  The committee reported they are having a spaghetti feed on Saturday September 8th and they are in need of volunteers.
Rules and Regulations – Mr. Lockhart reiterated there is a procedure to change a rule and that the procedure has to be followed otherwise the rule change will be open for court intervention.  He said this process applied to the issue of the gate.  The Board asked the Park Administrator to research this issue.  Robert Lockhart stated he would no longer be able to serve on the committee.
Open Forum:
There were concerns voiced about people dealing drugs in the community.  No specifics were noted.
Diane Chrisman submitted to the board a letter stating there is confusion regarding the reserve funds because of the comingling of the funds.  She suggested that the accounts be reallocated to separate account for water, sewer, and general accounts.  
The board was asked about a special assessment.  The board informed the member that they are not considering a special assessment.
Rosa Lopez complemented the committee on the success of national night out and movie night.  She also asked why the Oaks were no longer included in phase 1 of the JVID water project.  She was informed that funding allocated to the project was not enough to bring the project to the Oaks.
Patty Cotner stated that the sewer and water reserves could not be combined. No comment was made from the board or staff.
Debra Zackery asked if there was anyone certified to operate the sewer plant.  She was informed that Rich Nurse was operating the plant but is not certified.  She stated that volunteers working with children must be fingerprinted.  She stated that the park has to be licensed to sell food and all flyers must state that this is a donation.  She also voiced concern about the storage tank at the water treatment plant.  She was informed that an inspection of the tank had been done.  She also voiced concerns regarding the security guard returning phone calls.  
A member questioned copyright issues related to movies and if there was a possibility of getting security at meetings.  
Mr. Lockhart asked if the board was still considering reducing the membership dues.  He was told the issue will be addressed during the budget process .Mr. Hart asked about the cost to extend the JVID pipeline to the Oaks.  He was told the cost would depend upon where the pipeline ended but the estimate to continue the pipeline to the Oaks was $100,000.00.
Meeting was adjourned into executive sessions
image1.png




